

To:

Das Williams, Chair

Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors

C/O Clerk of the Board

105 E. Anapamu Street, Room 407

Santa Barbara, CA 93101

RE:

Oak Hills Estate Board Agenda Item March 13, 2018

Comment Letter

February 21, 2018

Dear Supervisor Williams and Members of the Board,

I am writing to express my support for the Oak Hills Estate project that is going to be heard at the Board of Supervisors on March 13. I agree with the Planning Department's recommendation to approve the subdivision. Housing is in short supply in Lompoc & Vandenberg Village and the businesses in town and on Vandenberg AFB need more housing in order to attract and keep the best employees.

The Mission Club, as a direct neighbor to the project, supports the addition of quality housing in our area and believe the proposed Oak Hills Estate project and design will improve and enhance our community.

We request the Board approve the project and allow it to move forward.

Sincerely,

Russ Sandy

General Manager The Mission Club

4300 Clubhouse Rd.

Lompoc, CA 93436